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           November 2016


Alma Public School, 12 Simpson St E. Box 118, Alma, ON   N0B 1A0
        Principal – Mr. Andy Hill

                       Visit our WEBSITE:  http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/AlmaPS/
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Dear Parents/Guardians,
In November we REMEMBER the men and women who fought for our freedom.  We think of our soldiers who are keeping peace in other parts of the world.

Remembrance Day

Alma Public School will hold a Remembrance Day Assembly on November 11th ,  beginning at 10 am in the gym. The students will participate in the assembly along with a local piper.  Parents are welcome to attend.

The students will receive a poppy before they go into the assembly.  We will accept donations for the Legion if you wish to contribute.
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Events and Activities in October included:

· Pumpkin Contest
· Demonstrating Respect Attributes
· “Expert” Learning Buddies
· Choir Practices
· Cross Country Run
· Volunteers reading with students
Important changes to Junior Kindergarten French Immersion registration and selection process

The Junior Kindergarten registration process for the upcoming 2017-18 school year has changed, including changes to how students register and are selected for the UGDSB French Immersion program. 

Every UGDSB school that offers FI at the JK level will have a cap on the number of students who can enrol in FI, starting Sept. 2017. JK is the only access point to FI as of Sept. 2017. Parents and guardians must register their children in FI between Jan. 9 and Jan. 26, 2016 for their application to be considered ‘on-time.’ Please note that registration will take place in person, and that registration is NOT prioritized on a first-come, first-serve basis. 

For more information on JK registration and the FI registration and selection process, please visit www.ugdsb.on.ca/jkfi. 
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Fall elementary progress report cards
The progress reports will be sent home on November 17th.

The following week the teachers will be scheduling interviews.

School Crossing Location

Please remind your children to cross at the United Church crossing when walking to and from school.  The township has a paid crossing guard there for 
the safety of your children.   We have seen students crossing at the corner of 
Simpson and Country Road #7.  This corner is extremely dangerous.

Bullying Information
“Bullying” means aggressive and typically repeated.
A) The behaviour is intended by the pupil to have the effect of, or the pupil ought to know that the behaviour would be likely to have the effect of:
i) causing harm, fear or distress to another individual, including physical, psychological, social 

or academic harm, harm to the individual’s reputation or harm to the individual’s property, or
ii) creating a negative environment at a school for another individual, and
B) The behaviour occurs in a context where there is a real or perceived power imbalance between the pupil and the individual based on factors such as size, strength, age, intelligence, peer group power, economic status, social status, religion, ethnic origin, sexual orientation, family circumstances, gender, gender identity, gender expression, race, disability or the receipt of special education; (intimidation)
Bullying takes different forms of contexts with age.  It can be physical, verbal, social/emotional or through electronic means (cyber-bullying).  Bystanders contribute to bullying by doing nothing to prevent it or become actively involved in supporting it.
EXAMPLES OF BULLYING

• Ganging up on someone

• Taunting someone in a hurtful way

• Using put-downs, such as insulting someone’s race or making fun of someone for                              being a boy or girl

• Spreading rumours about someone, person to person or electronically

• Excluding someone intentionally or trying to get others to not associate with someone
You can help your child if/when they experience bullying.  By working with the school to help your child handle the bullying problem, you are leading by example.  Encourage your child to talk to you and you may give advice such as: 
· Walk away from the situation

· Don’t hit back, don’t talk back, don’t email back

· Tell an adult whom you trust – a teacher, the principal, the school bus driver….

· Talk about it

· Find a friend to be with in places where you don’t feel safe

· Call Kids Help Phone at 1-800-668-6868, or visit their website at 

www.kidshelpphone.ca
           www.ontario.ca/safeschools
~Ministry of Education~

Ways to Extend Learning At Home:
· After sharing a story together, or for older children, after some reading, ask them to retell in his/her own words the major events, then ask them to relate the events in some way that is meaningful (making connections) to their lives, and have them reflect upon what they read by asking questions such as ...I wonder where,...When might......, How would you ..., Why can ….?
· When booklets and papers are brought home, look at them; comment on them; review them with your child.  Show genuine interest in the work.  This helps communicate that education is important and encourages your children to do well in school.
· Talk with your children about school and everyday events.  Checking their agenda may help to begin conservations. Encourage your child to use their agenda (junior students should learn to take this initiative on a more independent level and this is being encouraged at school).
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Soccer Tournament

Our Junior Alma Gator boys played in an inter-school tournament at Elora on October 19th .  .  All students demonstrated great tenacity and superb sportsmanship!  GO GATORS GO!  Thanks to their coach Mr. Ladner
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 Please remind your children to check the lost and found.  A good way to make sure that the lost items get back home is to label them – a name on the inside label helps, or a on stick label.
Orange Barn Or 

Pumpkin Contest Winners 
We had another tremendous response to this year’s contest.  We want to thank School Council for providing this opportunity.  Special thanks  Laura C., Charlene S. and Laura F. who helped with the organizing.   We had   66     pumpkins entered.   
Best Decorated:


1st –    Eliana G.







2nd –   Avery H.








Best Carved:


1st –  
Erica F.













2nd –  
Cole G.







Most Unusual


1st –  
Peyton W.












2nd –  Summer B.
Most Perfect Shape:
1st –  Amelia W.







2nd - 
Myelle M.



























2nd –  Cooper Schnarr
Largest By Weight:
      1st  -  Ben W.
                                      2nd  -  Matt B.
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Cross Country
Congratulations to the Alma Gators Cross Country Team who participated with other area schools at the Fergus Sportsplex.  45 students from Alma participated and we had some excellent results!  Every student ran with their respective grade and gender.  The students represented our school well. Thanks Coach Ladner!  

School Safety Check
Continue to keep our school safe:

We have new bus times so please make sure that you are out of  the bus parking area by 3:30 p.m. 
 If you are picking up your son/daughter early please sign them out.   Thanks
· Please continue to call the office if your child is away.  Let us know if they are sick or have an appointment as we report all illness to the Health Unit.
· As colder weather arrives, ensure your child has appropriate clothing.
· Students are not supervised before 8:20 a.m. in the mornings.  Please make sure that you do not drop your children off before 8:20 a.m.
· Play Structure is closed for safety, by the UGDSB, starting November 1st – March 31st. 

· If your child has any changes for going home at the end of the day, please let the office know by way of a note or phone call.  This is very important for the continued safety of your child(ren).


Inclement Weather Procedures
Alma Public School is in the Centre Wellington Area.  When buses are cancelled in the morning it will be announced on various radio stations.  Notices will be broadcasted between 7:00 and 8:00 a.m. over radio stations:  CJOY (1460), CKKW (109 ), CHYM (570 Kitchener) . You can also go to http://www.ugdsb.on.ca , or our school website, http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/AlmaPS/ 
and check the Transportation area for cancellation news.  
Board Policy

It is a parent’s responsibility to determine whether or not it is safe for their students to leave for school in inclement or severe weather.

A parent must be aware of the following:

· When a bus does not travel a route in the morning due to fog, ice or snow conditions, it will not travel that route in the afternoon.
· If a parent elects to drive their child/children to school, they are responsible for their pick-up at dismissal time (3:30 p.m.)
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Supporting Student Nutrition
Our school is proudly supported by Breakfast for Learning, which provides funding towards our nutrition program so we can offer our students a healthy snack when they are finished their lunch and are still hungry.
Breakfast for Learning, founded in 1992, aims to educate and empower communities to start and sustain child nutrition programs to enhance learning and healthy development of Canadian children and youth.

As the country’s first national charity dedicated to child nutrition programs, Breakfast for Learning provides program funds, nutrition education resources and research to promote and demonstrate the vital link between child nutrition and learning.

Here at Alma we have a snack program that we set out at the second nutrition break.   After children finish their lunch from home they are able to have a snack from the bins if they are still hungry or if they forget their lunch and we are unable to contact parents we can share something with them from the snack program.  
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